

## CATAWBA VALLEY RIFLE & PISTOL CLUB P.O. BOX 664 CONOVER, NORTH CAROLINA 28613



**President:** Secretary:

Randy Clark 828 850-5150 Vice President: Sam Birchfield 828 514-6628 Lonnie Hagadorn 828 855-1901

Treasurer: Exec. Range Officer: Range Officer:

John Grimes 828 478-2878 Tim Drum 828 464-2942 Neill Sipe 828 256-9372

## January 2, 2014

The monthly meeting of CVRP began at 7:30 with President Randy Clark presiding, The minutes were read and approved. The treasurers report was read and accepted. Balance brought forward was \$21,072.59, deposits were \$1,252.43 and disbursements for the month totaled \$1,384.15. Ending balance was \$20,940.87. The treasurer further reported that have been 4 previous members removed from the roles for non-payment of dues, and that a worksheet covering work hours for 2014 has been posted on the bulletin board in the clubhouse. Guests this month were Ryan Burns, John McDaniel, Chris Benfield, Barry Brittain and Phil Pringle, first meetings, and Mike Charles, second meeting.

Old Business: Joe Lassiter announced that there are new rules posted on the website for the 3gun action challenge match, which will be expanded to cover .22LR Rifle as the third gun. The new utility pole has been paid for, but not yet installed. The trenching for the gate camera is also still pending. The bridge on the left side of the 100 yard line is now down, so if you need to change targets and the 200m-300yd lines are in use, you must call a cease fire before crossing the creek. Bryan will be approached about re-setting the old bridge when he gets time. Ben Smith has paid the club for all for-profit classes held to date, so that matter is closed.

New Business: F-class Bench Rest competition will start on the 4th Saturday in March and will run on every 4th Saturday through November. Regular F-class matches will be held on the 3rd Saturdays, April, June, August and October, all as approved by unanimous vote of the membership. Tim Drum asked for approval to purchase a new HD battery for the wobble trap, and this was granted. Also, Tim reported that the voice activated switch is broken, and anyone that can help should take a look at it. Tim also received approval from the membership for the .22 speed steel matches to be held on the pistol ranges the third Saturdays in April through October. Shannon from Lyndon's Riverview Sports also received unanimous approval for holding his "Vendors Day" event at the club range on Saturday, May 1st, starting at 9AM and lasting until about 3PM. All the rifle ranges will be closed for that event (including set-up and takedown time), but the pistol and shotgun ranges will still be available for member's use. All CVRPC members are invited to participate in the event, but are asked not to bring any guests or other family members.

Awards were handed out for the 2013 F-class competitions.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:14PM

Respectfully submitted. Lonnie Hagadorn, Secretary

